Bury Adult Care Services established a Dignity Standards Group in 2008.  The group is led by older people representing various groups within the borough and includes stakeholders from voluntary organisations, representatives from Adult Social Care and Health covering Safeguarding, Policy, Business Redesign and Commissioning.  The group meet to discuss their good and poor experiences of services and agree ways of challenging and changing to make a difference to ensure services are delivered with dignity and respect.

January 2009 sees the launch of a Dignity and Respect promotion campaign in Bury with a stand being manned by older people at the Bury Council Age of Opportunities Event in February.  We will be using the Dignity “Cartoons” from the National events to get the message across to visitors on the day. Free posters will be available on the stand illustrating “Our Standards for Dignity and Respect”.  We will play the dvd “What do you see” throughout the day in the coffee lounge. Also for the promotion we will be distributing  dignity and respect postcards for people to post to friends, family and colleagues letting them know that they have signed up to the Dignity Challenge.  The idea behind these is that whilst promoting the Dignity and Respect standards we aspire to as a department, we can also raise awareness of signing up to the Dignity Champions network.

Early in 2009 as part of a quality assurance pilot we will provide training on our 10 standards to in house and external providers of older people’s residential care.  Service users and older people have been involved in the design of the training package and once delivered the training will assist providers to understand what evidence they need to provide to demonstrate that they are meeting the additional requirements.  These additional requirements are then reviewed by the Quality Assurance Officer alongside the National Minimum Standards.  Alongside this we will establish peer reviews to monitor our services; providing the opportunity to give time to listen to older people who may not otherwise have wanted to share their views and experience with those in “authority”.
(additional note:  Although dignity was seen as extremely important to the people of Bury, “Respect” is regarded as equally significant and lack of it believed to be the root of many problems.  Respect for our elders appears to have diminished over the years.   
We can’t change the world with a flick of a switch but the power of collective action is the beginning to bring about change.  We’re doing our bit here in Bury.)
